
Lake Linden Village Council
Regular Meeting

March 18th, 2021
The Lake Linden Village Council met at 6:30pm on the above date. President Schuldt presided. The following Trustees responded to the roll: Reese, Codere, Heide, Hoffman, Moyle, and Miller. 
Approval of Minutes:

Previous meeting minutes from the January regular meeting, February regular, and February 1st special meeting were presented and a motion was made by trustee Miller and supported by Trustee Reese to approve. All were in favor. Motion was carried.  
Approval of Agenda:
A brief discussion of the agenda resulted in one addition and a motion from Trustee Hoffman, supported by Trustee Reese to approve the agenda.  All were in favor.  Motion was carried.
Public Comments:
A resident of 89 Chagnon was on hand to request that the Village address the area at the front of her property. The water from the thaw had created a very muddy area which was impassable alongside the pavement there. After a lengthy back and forth the Council agreed to find a solution there as soon as the spring thaw and weather allowed access.
Bills and Financial Statement:


Clerk Poirier introduced the monthly expenses. He went over the footnotes for each of the funds. 
After a brief discussion a motion was made by Trustee Codere and supported by Trustee Miller to approve the bills and financials. With the motion the following totals were approved for payment:  
General Fund

$  27,564.28
 Water Fund

    
 $  14,697.68
Major Streets Fund

$   29,413.08
Local Streets Fund

$  12,976.51
 Municipal Streets    
 $           0.00
Sanitation Fund

$    3,744.09
TOTAL

          $   88,395.64
Poll vote: Yes: Miller, Codere, Hoffman, Heide, Moyle, Reese, and Schuldt.
      No: None.  Motion was carried.
Poirier then went over each of the fund budgets in detail along with notes regarding amendments based on comparison to the projected budgets. He explained that the general fund cash flow would be an issue through the end of the fiscal year. Money normally transferred from streets via equipment rentals was a third of what was expected and there was no alternative for the transfer. 
Each of the other funds were discussed as well. Afterward the Council discussion turned towards the creation of a finance committee or to perhaps allow the committees to monitor the budgets under their purview. Park committee to monitor that area, infrastructure to monitor water and streets, etc.  Poirier said he would be happy to come up with a process and recommendations.

Finally, a motion was made by Trustee Miller and supported by Trustee Reese to approve the proposed amendments for the budgets for the 2021-22 fiscal year. All were in favor. Motion was carried.
Correspondence/Clerk’s Information:
Poirier said that a resident had requested the Council sell a lot located in Sibilsky Acres II.  The matter was tabled pending a more detailed look at the parcel and to prepare conditions for the sale.
Police Report:
The police report was read into the record. A motion was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by Trustee Reese to accept. All were in favor. Motion was carried.

Fire Report:
Chief Andy Kotila presented more information on the status of maintenance issues with the fire trucks. He said that 4th of July preparations were being discussed, which led to a broader discussion regarding the possibility of not holding the celebration under the current COVID-related conditions. Concern over having such a large uncontrolled gathering was expressed, followed by the status of fireworks from the vendor.  Kotila said he would contact them to see about what would happen if a cancellation was forced.

Kotila presented and discussed thermal imaging cameras. 

Kotila then asked what the possibility of the department getting their financial statements back. After a discussion Poirier said he was checking on this possibility.

 A motion was made by Trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Heide to accept the report as presented. All were in favor. Motion was carried.

Public Works Report:

Poirier presented a few issues including a new (hopefully minor) issue with the grader, The Hyrkas Plumbing Pay Estimate, the purchase of a laptop for the water meter software, and pothole patching.

The Council revisited the Hyrkas Plumbing pay estimate. Engineer Dick Supina recommended an amount $7,871.85 less than the initial approval. This was because of a per-meter cost reduction for 112 less installations than the original bid, and a reduction because the agreement called for photographing each installation and this was not done. After a discussion and clarification, a motion was made by Trustee Heide and supported by Trustee Codere to approve and remit the revised total of $28,136.54, closing out Hyrkas’ portion of the installation. Poll vote: Yes: Heide, Codere, Hoffman, Reese, Miller, Moyle and Schuldt. No: None. Motion was carried. 

A motion was then made by Trustee Miller and supported by Trustee Reese to accept the DPW report. All were in favor. Motion was carried. 

Downtown Development Authority:

A brief report was given by Chair Pummill regarding, the elimination bump outs, planters and a possible cost share for some facet of the campground expansion project yet to be determined. 
Executive (Chair: President Schuldt):

Poirier agreed to table the discussion of the MERS Addendum pending a more specific calculation and recommendation.
Poirier addressed summer youth and/or other additional labor options. Several options and sources were discussed and Poirier said he would investigate these.
Infrastructure:    

Poirier said that so far the moratorium on water turnoffs was still set to expire on March 321st and pending a late change he would be issuing  shut-off notices to  half dozen accounts totaling about $5,000 in late balances.

Poirier said the reimbursement request for the 2nd Street FEMA project had been delayed because Traverse Engineering needed to present justification for some of the requests, notably water main and hydrant upgrades and the inclusion of sidewalk and curbs there.

Poirier presented the 2016 water agreement with Schoolcraft Township regarding the disposition of the system outside of the Village. It was set to expire on May 31st.
Property & Equipment 
There was no committee business
Public Safety & Policy: 

There was no committee business
Parks & Recreation


Trustee Heide introduced numbers from Traverse Engineering regarding costs for an application to the DNR under the Passport program for an expansion  of the campground. Heide said for this project he would recommend the addition of sites along the north side of the 2nd loop rather than the full expansion previously presented. The breakdown was as follows:

· Excavation and aggregate for sites - 

$10,000
· ADA compliant Tables and fire rings -

$  6,000

· Power and electrical hook-ups -


$25,000

· Water system materials and connections -
$10,000
TOTAL


$51,000


A 25% match was required either in in-kind labor and equipment or cash. He further said that he hoped to get some work done on the areas near the rustic sites but that would be apart from this application.

After a brief discussion, a motion was made by President Schuldt and supported by Trustee Moyle to authorize the $1,200 fee to Traverse Engineering  for the preparation of the application. Poll vote: Yes; Schuldt, Moyle, Codere, Miller, Reese, Hoffman and Heide. No: None. Motion was carried.


A motion was then made by Trustee Reese and supported by Trustee Moyle to authorize the resolution to apply, the signing of all documents relating to the submission of the proposal, and approving up to $15,000 in cash and/or in-kind services as a match for the total grant cost of $51,000. Poll vote: Yes: Reese, Moyle, Hoffman, Codere, Miller, Heide and Schuldt. No; None. Motion was carried.


Poirier then requested approval to retain MySites system for online campground reservations. He said there was no initial cost but only a per-night charge when the system was up and ready. A motion was made by Trustee Hoffman and supported by Trustee Reese to begind the set-up and contractwith them for the service. All were in favor. Motion was carried.

The decision to address rates for the campground was tabled for the next meeting. Poirier also said he would come back with proposals from companies for mobile credit card payments.

Torch Lake Area Sewage Authority


Trustee Heide said that concern over the construction project planned by the TLASA regarding access and damage to infrastructure in and around the campground entrance should be addressed before bids were let for the work.
Late Agenda Items:


Poirier gave a quick update on the Community Garden project.
New Business:

None.
Old Business:

None.

Announcements:  

None.
Adjournment:

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Trustee Miller and supported by Trustee Hoffman.  All were in favor. Meeting was adjourned at 8:50pm.  There was 4 member(s) of the public in attendance.
_____________________________
 
__________________________
Glenn Schuldt, Village President  


Robert  A. Poirier, Village Clerk 
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